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WAYNE TOWNSHIP 
1652 POWELL’S VALLEY ROAD, HALIFAX, PA 17032 

January 4, 2021 Minutes 
CALL TO ORDER at 7:35 PM 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

ROLL CALL 
Supervisor Chair James Shoop, Supervisor Glenn Miller, Supervisor Jay Romig, 
Secretary/Treasurer Jane Lahr, Jason Faust, Rhonda Laudenslager, James Long Sr., Lisa Neely,  
Eli Shoop. 
SECRETARY IS TAKING MINUTES  

EXECUTIVE SESSION – None 
 

SECRETARY / TREASURER 

Motion - Minutes from the December 10, 2020 Supervisors Meeting 
Motion by Glenn Miller to approve the Minutes from the December 10, 2020 Supervisors 
Meeting, seconded by Jay Romig.  Motion carried 3-0 
 

Financial Reports for the period January 1, 2020 thru December 31, 2020 
Made available for review and placed on file. 
 

Motion by Glenn Miller to approve the invoices paid 12-11-20 thru 01-04-21 
seconded by Jay Romig. Motion carried 3-0 
 
Motion by Jay Romig to approve the invoices outstanding as of 01-04-21 
for payment, seconded by Glenn Miller.  Motion carried 3-0 

ROAD WORK PROGRESS 
All Children at Play signs have been installed. 
 

ENGINEER REPORT – No Report 

 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – Report Attached 

- Laudenslager Violations – On Hold 
- UDITO Lawsuit – Should be resolved by year end with a small final payment to the 

Township. 
- Laudenslager Kennels – For Discussion (See new Business) 

 

EMC REPORT – No Report 
 
OLD BUSINESS - None 
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NEW BUSINESS 
Rhonda Laudenslager requested a waiver of land development for the additional 26’ x 60’ 
building.  Tabled until the February 11th meeting. 
 
Motion by Glenn Miller to request a letter from Manada Conservency stating that this building 
is considered for Ag use., seconded by James Shoop.  Motion carried 3-0 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Recycling at Upper Paxton, is it on again?  I called and it isn’t at this time.  Dauphin County 
determines when recycling is started again. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Glenn Miller to adjourn Meeting at 8:15 pm, seconded by Jay Romig. 
Motion carried 3-0 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Jane L. Lahr 
Secretary/Treasurer  
 
 


